
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

The Brook Hill School Financial Aid Policies 

 

 
1. Financial Aid is awarded based solely upon financial need and availability. Financial Aid 

applications are evaluated by FAST, a secure third party company powered by ISM. Applications 

are then taken before a Financial Aid Committee for review.  

 

2. Financial Aid is granted on an annual basis. Receiving a Financial Aid award for one school year 

does not guarantee that a family will receive the same, if any, award in future years. Families must 

re-apply and re-qualify each school year.  

 

3. Financial Aid awards are confidential. The Financial Aid Committee upholds strict confidentiality; 

likewise, we request the specifics of a Financial Aid award be kept confidential by the family. 

 

4. For new students, an application for admission to the school must be submitted before an application 

for Financial Aid is reviewed. Financial Aid awards will be provided after acceptance.  

 

5. For returning students, Online Re-Enrollment for the upcoming school year must be completed 

before a Financial Aid application will be reviewed and an award provided.  

 

6. All Financial Aid awards are applied to tuition only and are not applied to lunch, enrichment trip, or 

enrollment fees.  

 

7. For returning students, Financial Aid applications must be submitted by March 22nd, 2017 for the 

2017-2018 school year. To ensure review, it is necessary that applications be submitted by the above 

date.   

 

 

 Please see our website for further instructions on completing the Financial Aid Application.  

 


